MINUTES 

College Executive Council • May 18, 2010

San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Brett Bell, Sandi Trevisan, Joyce Allen, Darrel Harrison,  Patricia Hsieh, Peter Fong, Franchesca Gade
A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  Program Review Process (Werle)

Add:  PLACe Update (Schwarz)

Add:  3-Peat Process (Navarro)
B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Draft minutes of 5/4/10 and 5/11/10 revised; Trevisan will resend for approval.

C.  Guests

Thu Nguyen, David Navarro, Alice Nelson, Helen Houillion, Reggie Boyd, Kirk Webley, Buran Haidar, Susan Schwarz, Dana Stack

D. CHANCELLOR’S CABINET REPORT 
•  Accreditation self-study final draft reports must be submitted to the Chancellor’s Office by May 27;  25 copies to be provided; binding in question.  Trevisan will check with Repro on ability to spiral bind with short notice.  Signature page must be included in the document.

•  Proposals regarding Evaluations organization are still under consideration.  The Chancellor is waiting for more input.  

•  Reviewed Miramar items on the May 27 board agenda: renewal of five-year in-service training agreement with SDFD; 2009-10 financial status report; succession planning report.

•  Governor’s May 14 state budget update similar to January budget – budget includes negative .38% COLA, +2% growth, reductions of CALWORKS and part-time faculty office hours.  SDCCD expects net increase of $1.1 million in 2010-2011, but still needs to identify $4.1 million cuts for current fiscal year, 2009-2010.

•  The EEO Plan will be incorporated into the district wide diversity report and will also be placed in individual college self-study reports. 

•  Hsieh shared a proposal from Graphic Solutions for the new look of campus signage, a component of a district master plan for signage, funded by Prop S/N. Trevisan is heading the Miramar sub-committee of Marketing/Outreach and Facilities representatives to guide college input and approvals.  Presentations to the college are forthcoming. 

E.  NEW BUSINESS

Lactation Room (Bell)

There is a district wide effort to identify private lactation rooms for nursing mothers.  Miramar College has identified a converted exam room in Student Health Services for lactation needs.

Update on SLOs Draft Timeline (Werle)

Werle will work with Buran Haidar, 2010-2011 SLOAC Coordinator, over the summer on the draft SLO Timeline, for anticipated approval in fall. 
Acceptance of 2010 Accreditation Self Study (Werle)

The Miramar College self-study has been reviewed by all constituency groups.  Werle requested CEC members formally accept the report by signing the signature page she presented. Figueroa expressed concerns regarding the district governance evaluation report and its inclusion in Miramar’s self-study, as it was intended to be a pilot project.  Werle stated the report will only be referenced in Miramar’s self-study, not included.  Constituency leaders all signed the acceptance page, which will be included in the self-study. Hsieh thanked all who were involved in the completion of the self-study, with special thanks to Linda Woods.

Program Review Process (Werle)

Werle reviewed a program review process form that will include requests for funding. Duane Short distributed the form to faculty today.  Instructions will be included in the form, for implementation in the fall.  Buran Haidar and Kurt Hill were thanked for their involvement in the development of the finished product, which will provide a complete list of requests for funding directly from the program review.  Hsieh clarified that the form is for instruction use only, not student service programs.   Figueroa is currently updating non-substantive language in the governance handbook.  The Program Review Process and Form was approved by CEC consensus. 

F.  OLD BUSINESS

Updates/Changes to Committee Memberships for Fall 2010 (Figueroa)
Most committee chairs have provided membership information to Academic Senate secretary Juli Bartolomei.  Senate presidents will review committee assignments and vacancies after the semester ends and will send new rosters to Hsieh in the summer.  Membership should be identified within two weeks.  The College Governance Committee also made final revisions to the draft “Governance Committee Recommendations and Routing Form,” which Figueroa distributed.  Form will be sent to committee chairs along with instructions.  Sara Agonafer, President’s Office, will be the “intake person” for the forms and will add items to CEC agenda.  CEC will review and route issues, as appropriate.  CEC action(s) will be included in the minutes. Governance Committee Recommendations and Routing Form was approved by CEC consensus for trial use in the fall. 
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2010 Accreditation Annual Report (Hsieh)

Werle has been working on the draft annual report, which includes two parts -- financial portion and progress.  The summary is complete and was sent to the Academic Senate Executive Committee today.  If accepted, it will be recommended for approval and acceptance by CEC via email.

Follow-Up Diversity Plan #3 Regarding Accountability Measure Through PRF (Harrison)

Postponed.

PLACe Update (Schwarz)

Schwarz announced summer services and hours for the PLACe will remain the same as last summer.  Closed 5/24-6/4; Open 6/7-6/20; Tutoring Services 6/24-8/16; Closed 8/17-8/20.  Tutoring services for fall 2010 will remain the same as spring 2009.  Service hours will be Monday-Thursday 8:30 a.m. – 6:30 p.m., Friday 8:30 a.m. – 2 p.m.

3-Peat Process (Navarro)

Navarro provided historical insight regarding students who want to register for classes after receiving two substandard grades in that class (3-peat) and those who have received multiple withdrawals (W’s).  He distributed a document that included the 3-Peat and Multiple W’s process for 2008-09, 2009-10, and the revised process for 2010-2011.  In 2008-09, the Miramar process for dealing with requests to repeat a class for the third time (two substandard grades in first two attempts) was:  1)  Counselor intervention;  2)  Complete petition, if appropriate; 3)  Refer to the PLACe (Math & English); 4)  Obtain Department Chair recommendation; 5) Obtain School Dean recommendation; 6) Obtain VPSS Final Decision.  In 2009-2010, with no apportionment received for 3-peat students, the process was suspended district wide, with only special circumstance requests considered.  

As of 7/1/10 for 2010-2011, Navarro described the revised process:  1)  Counselor intervention based on new Title V regulations (apportionment provided);  2)  Complete petition, if appropriate; 3) Obtain Department Chair recommendation; 4) Obtain School Dean recommendation; 4) Obtain VPSS Final Decision.  The process remains the same as 2008-2009, but without the PLACe intervention.  Math and English department chairs are informed of the change and are aware of their responsibilities.  With the revised process, students, if approved, must be manually enrolled during a designated window of time, TBD.  No 3-peats are allowed during summer session. 

Students with multiple W’s, beginning 2010-2011, will be prevented from enrolling once three withdrawals have been earned in a course; students must see a counselor for recommendation of enrollment status.  There will be no apportionment for a 4th attempt at a class with 3 prior W’s. 
G.  REPORTS
1.  Academic Senate 

No report.
2.  Classified Senate (Allen)

Meeting tomorrow. 
3.  Associated Students (Gade)

ASC officer turnover occurs on Friday.  Students are committed to help fund the coordination of the PLACe and will recommend $10,000 of the unfunded cost of PLACe coordination be allocated from their contingency reserve. 
4.  District Governance Council 
No report. 
5.  District Strategic Plan Committee  
No report.
6.  District Budget Committee (Bell)

The 2010-2011 tentative budget will go to the board of trustees on 6/10/10.  No additional reductions are expected in Miramar’s budget. 

7.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report.
8.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)
No report.

Announcements

Hsieh shared the “Outstanding Engineering Feasibility” Award plaque from the local chapter of the American Society of Civil Engineers for the Miramar Infrastructure and Site Development Project.
5/20/10

Trevisan
